FOR CONSIDERATION

Valencia Street Quitclaim Deeds

Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented this item stating that the owner of 6067
Valencia Street (tax parcel 0197A 136), Rouse Vallotton and the owners of 6078 Valencia Street (tax
parcel 0197A 135), John David Wade and Kelly Lynn Wade have asked that the portions of the
abandoned roadway that lie within their respective properties be quitclaimed to them. Mr. McLeod
stated the County is retaining any utility and drainage easements it may have within the abandoned
roadway. Commissioner Griner made a motion to approve the request as presented, Commissioner
Wisenbaker seconded. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

BID

Pl# 0016278 Kinderlou Clyattville Road Paving and Drainage Improvements Bids

Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the item stating the Kinderlou Clyattville
Road Paving and Draining Improvements is a TSPLOST approved project which is 2.84 miles long.
This project is located north of Clyattville and begins at Old Clyattville Road and ends at the end of
the existing paved portion of Kinderlou Clyattville Road at Seckinger Road. Two bids were received
with Reames and Son Construction being the low bidder in the amount of $3,495,208.06. Chairman
Slaughter asked what was the budget number that was allocated in the TIA for this project? Mr.
McLeod responded $3.1 million dollars has been allocated in TSPLOST and whatever amount is over,
it has been confirmed with the TIA office that they have the inflation money to cover. Commissioner
Orenstein made a motion to approve the item as presented, Commissioner Evans seconded. All voted
in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

REPORTS - County Manager
Chairman Slaughter mentioned Mrs. Dukes gave her report at the work session since she was going
out of town.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD -

Patricia Scoby, 3012 Academy Drive, addressed the commission regarding issues with her septic tank.
Mrs. Scoby stated she has lived at her address for 47 years, and she is unhappy with the
recommendations made by the Lowndes County Health Department in order to resolve this issue.
Chairman Slaughter stated he would discuss the matter with her after the meeting was adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Wisenbaker made a motion to adjourn the regular session meeting, Commissioner

Evans seconded. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting at
5:41 p.m.



